At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 2nd March 2009 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)

   Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   Mr. R Bass

               Mr. A Forrest
               Mr. A Parry 
   Mr.D.Hull  

   Mr. M. Wedd

   Mrs.V. Swinburn 
   Mrs J Plante
   Ms. M. Davies               
   



   Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Mr Gravenall, Cllr A Davies and Cllr. A Tarbuck.
Declaration of Interests: Mr P Simmonds (Affordable Housing), Mr D Hull (SWJCS)
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 9th February 2009 having been circulated, were approved, proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Ms Davies and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters arising:
Vicarage Green:  It was agreed that Mr Wedd would arrange for the safety inspection of the play area to be undertaken.
The alternative methods of improving the drainage of the Vicarage Green were discussed. Quotations had been obtained from Smart Cut for “Sliting” - £300+VAT and “Verti Drain” - £750+VAT. There was concern that Verti Drain could result in ridges being left on the surface and it was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to place an order with Smart Cut to undertake “Sliting”.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Swinburn reported that the village paths were generally in good condition. Mr Simmonds reported that he had asked Keith Bolton to repair both allotment stiles.
The need to provide further copies of the parish footpath map was discussed and how costs could be recovered. It was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved to purchase 300 copies of the map at a cost of £180 + VAT. The village shop would be asked to collect donations to cover the production costs. 

Highways: There was concern about the ongoing highway issues which had been the subjects of site visits by Cllr Davies and Jon Fraser on the B4204 and Ian Bagshaw in Bell Lane. Although it was understood that some work had been carried out to the drainage system near Broadheath Foods there had been no feed back on this, the footway siding or the drainage in Bell Lane. The clerk to repeat requests for information about the areas of concern. Cllr Davies had advised that the provision of maximum advisory speed limits for the bends on the B4204 were under consideration.
Allotments: Mr Forrest reported that 4 new allotment plots had been created. The clerk to advise the 2 remaining people on the waiting list that plots are available. It was agreed that the plots would be £18 per annum to reflect their smaller size. The “play group” plot which included a grass amenity area would be £30. The “play group” would be responsible for maintaining the grassed area.
Anti Social Behaviour: Nothing to report
Affordable Housing:  Nothing to report
Parish Plan:  Photographs were taken of the remaining councillors for inclusion on the web site. The clerk to provide information for the notice board about the web site. A note would also be provided for inclusion in the newsletter. 
Village Hall:  Mr Wedd reported that he had arranged for some non slip paint to be used on the toilet floor to determine if this would address the problem.
The Parish Lengthsman Scheme: The clerk reported that Allianz had advised that the council’s insurance would provide public liability cover. However there was still concern about the requirement to “indemnify Worcestershire County Council against all claims arising out of the negligence of the Parish Council, it’s servants or agents, in connection with work under this agreement”. The clerk to seek clarification from David Hunter.
Joint Core Strategy and Regional Spatial Strategy: The clerk advised that both Harriett Baldwin and Richard Burt were available to attend the proposed meeting on 20th April. Members would be asked to attend from 6.00pm to enable Mr Burt and Mrs Baldwin to better understand the issues and concerns. Serena Croad and Gary Williams of MHDC had been invited. Both Mike Foster and Sir Michael Spicer were unable to attend. The clerk was asked to invite Simon Geraghty, leader of Worcester City Council and to endeavour to get a Labour Party representative. It was decided that the clerk should order a further copy of the Strategic Housing and Land Availability Assessment Report (SHLAA) at a cost of £35 including postage to replace the missing copy.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation: Mr Morris advised that the pothole he’d reported near Broadheath Foods had been repaired.
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. MHDC – Progress report on suggested TPO - MHDC advised that in principal the trees at Birchen Coppice were worthy of preservation and the next stage was discussion with the land owner.

2. Broadheath CE Primary School  - pupils suggestions –The pupils had suggested that there should be more allotments, road signs should be made more visible by cutting back trees, hedges etc and repairing damage, potholes should be filled, wild flowers should be planted, street lights provided on Bell Lane and slow traffic with lollipop lady or traffic calming
Members thought the suggestions were excellent. Additional allotments had been provided, sign and road repairs were reported to the County Council for action, it was thought that if the pupils wished to plant wild flower seeds on verges this should be encouraged and the parish council would pay for up to £50 of seed. The clerk to respond to the suggestions in detail.

3. Alwyn Davies  - Healthy Lifestyles  - Mr Forrest reported that Cllr Davies has a total of £8,000 (possibly £400 per annum per parish for 2 years)  to promote healthy lifestyles. The provision of a Petanque play area was suggested. Discussion centred on the possible provision of a hard play surface on the Vicarage Green. The clerk to seek permission from the Diocese. 
Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
	08/01517/FUL
	Dewdrop Inn
	Conversion of existing
	

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	outbuilding to form 2 No.
	No Comment
	

	
	
	
	
	residential apartments
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00194/FUL
	Montforte
	
	Two storey side
	
	No Comment

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	extension
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00264/FUL
	Peachley Court Farm
	Removal of condition no 5 of  
	There was concern 

	
	
	Peachley Lane
	planning permission 05/01334/FUL   about the effect of
	

	
	
	
	
	to permit all year use of caravan site
	allowing all year                                          use of the site
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00265/FUL
	Peachley Court Farm
	Removal of condition no 7 of  
	There was concern of

	
	
	Peachley Lane
	planning permission 05/01334/FUL about the 
	effect of

	
	
	
	
	to permit all year use of caravan
	allowing use of the 
	all year site

	
	
	
	
	site
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tree Preservation Orders
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00029/TPA
	Maplehurst
	Reduce crown of one oak by 30%
	Permitted

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decision Notices
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01828/FUL
	8 Peachley Gardens
	Proposed bedroom and 
	
	Permitted

	
	
	
	
	ensuite to front of dwelling with
	
	

	
	
	
	
	entrance hall and conservatory to rear
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01908/FUL
	Beech House
	Proposed 2 storey rear
	
	Permitted

	
	
	Boadheath Common
	extension single storey garage
	
	

	
	
	
	
	new porch and new garage roof
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01973/FUL
	Henwick Mill House
	Use of land as overspill car 
	
	Permitted

	
	
	Martley Road
	park for adjoining contractors 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	yard, depot, offices and maintenance centre
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Withdrawn
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/02043/FUL
	Frenchlands Stables
	Proposed temporary siting
	
	Withdrawn

	
	
	Frenchlands Lane
	of residential mobile home for
	
	

	
	
	
	
	equestrian worker
	
	
	


Finance:   
a) Clerks Salary – It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that the clerks salary should be increased to the new national rate for scale point 26 and a revised bank mandate was authorised.
b) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mrs Swinburn and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:


1. Mike Davis – Back pay 1st June 2008 to 31st March 2009      - £118.25
2. Smart Cut Ltd – Grounds maintenance, Jan 2008

   - £62.28
3. Alan Forrest  - Allotment Gate (access for pre school group)   - £51.98
4. Leigh and Bransford Badgers – Positive Activities provision  - £360.00
Positive Activities Grant- Mr Pat Lewis reported that the football for years 1, 2 & 3 had been successful with 3/4 participants from the village. The Futsal sessions at Dyson Perrins sports hall had been extremely successful with 6 / 7 village boys involved.
Mr Lewis was pleased with the response and indicated that Leigh and Bransford Badgers would continue to target the Parish for sport development. The Chairman thanked Mr Lewis for his hard work. 
The Common:  There was some discussion about the various proposals to improve the drainage in the vicinity of sling Lane/ Bell Lane.
Any other business: Members were reminded that the next meeting was also the Annual Parish Meeting. Reports required: Chairman’s Report, Local Police Officers Report, County Councillor’s Report, District Councillor’s Report, Unaudited Accounts, School Governor’s Report, Village Hall Chairman’s Report and Report on the Parish Plan
Date of Next meeting: 6th April 2009 at 7.00pm. followed by Annual Parish Meeting at 8.00pm                 

